## COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

## DECEMBER 4, 2012

**Present:** Angela Dunham, Chair, George Barrett, Donald Hall, Nancy Miller, Sandy Slavin. Sherbie Worthen

Guest: Sienna Miller

Shangri-la Shores Playground: Sienna Flynn, representing Jennifer Borelli, submitted an extensive report of problems at the playground along with letters of support and a summary of issues of other playgrounds throughout the town. Ms. Miller presented a clear picture of the dilapidated and dangerous state of the Shangri -La Shores playground. She currently takes her young children to a playground in Rochester.

The committee explained that the Town, the Open Space Committee and CPC will be working on an evaluation of all the town's playgrounds. CPA's new legislation on recreation allows for a comprehensive review of the town's facilities and funds for restoration.

Sandy Slavin is preparing a letter of intent from the Open Space Committee requesting \$20,000 for a firm to study each recreation site. Nancy Miller moved we accept this proposal on an emergency basis. Sherbie Worthen seconded. Vote: 6-0-0

**Recreation Committee:** since there is no longer a town Recreation Commission, Slavin proposed that three open seats on the Open Space Committee be available for members interested in recreation.

**Minutes, 11/14/2012.:** George Barrett moved to approve the Minutes. Slavin seconded. Vote: 6-0-0

Financial Report: No changes from last report.

**Proposals for Spring 2013:** South Shore Housing; British Landing; Shangri-La Shores. Slavin moved to table the Shangri-La Shores proposal which was not submitted by the owner, ie. the Town of Wareham, Miller seconded. Vote 6-0-0

**Next Meeting:** Wednesday, December 12, 2012, 6pm. Meeting with South Shore Housing.

**Adjournment:** Donald Hall moved to adjourn, Slavin seconded. Meeting adjourned 7pm.

Respectfully submitted by Sherbie Worthen, clerk, Community Preservation Committee

Bhai Worth 3/15/2013